CWSA Meeting- 8/6/2013
Present: Laura Lawton, Marie Pelletier, Brad Earnest, Sebby Randazzo, Julie Hughes, Jerry Hughes

Meeting called to order at 7:34pm-- 

Laura Young had notified all that she was unable to make it due to returning from vacation and not being able to get back in time, as well as Andrea Belanger is on vacation in Florida.
CDT update- email blasts have gone out, 20 teams registered already, about 50 refs, and 1 volunteer. Looking to encourage  Wethersfield teams to join.  We have secured Col Rec, Windham Rec, Windham Middle,- looking to get Lions field in Mansfield, we will firm up backups, including possibly looking into Hebron

Sebby/Coaches Report - Julie to contact Coventry;  Sebby to contact Lebanon to see if we can merge the U14 girls into  into a team as we don’t have enough for a team
U10 girls and U12 boys may still be an issue as far as coaches, but Sebby will follow up.
Laura Lawton sent in uniform order.  Julie to follow up with Barry on uniform finals, looking to get sample.  Barry said will deliver by 8/27.  Julie to follow up on address to send the patches to.  If needed Jerry will follow up to get due dates.  Julie will copy board.
Fall Fields - Discussed the use of Shetucket.  Side fields/ and to stay off main field EXCEPT FOR GAMES.  This will be emphasized during coaches meeting on 8/7
Tournament fee reimbursement-  We discussed again, this amount.  We know CWSA increased the budget to handle some of this and everyone agreed on the value of playing in tournaments.  However when we did the numbers for 14 teams @ 500 per season we were quickly at  14,000.00.  We decided to vote on fall only and allow up to 500 per team or one tournament per team to be covered. This amount cannot be rolled.  (We will visit spring later).  All tournament/jamboree fees would need to come out of this.. so if you did one tournament for 450.00, and CT cup is more than 50.00 the difference would be up to the team.   CT cup comes out of that as well, as well as Nutmeg Games, any private clinics.  Attendees realize that many teams may not use the funds, but if all did, we need to be responsible with appropriation of funds and make certain we stick to our budgeted amounts.  Any teams that surpass that are responsible for their own payments.   Additionally, No board member can overrule this amount individually, without board approval.  We will be covering this at the coaches meeting so all coaches know this and the amounts so there is no question on amounts approved.

Micro Soccer-We discussed some of the issues we had last spring:   members made complaints, on communication and lack of consistency and why towns do different practices, etc even though we are same club.  We discussed that some of that is based on who is coaching and styles, but we agreed we need to be more consistent.  We have a curriculum that was disseminated last year and that is what we are sticking with.  It states what skills need to be mastered by the end of micro.  Additionally, Marie had ideas for playing games back and forth- there will be 4 games, 2 in Columbia and 2 in Windham for 1st and 2nd graders.  Patches will be given after each game.   This was discussed for the spring and we agreed on the program and actually purchased the patches.  However, this never occurred in the spring season.  We discussed how we can make this happen for the fall as the teams love playing games, under the lights and against each other.    Marie volunteered and is willing to coordinate for both towns, document and email to board.  There was a discussion that Tera may be interested in helping too, as it was mentioned in a previous meeting.  Melissa wasn’t present to indicate if she is willing to coach again in the fall.  We will discuss also at the coaches meeting.  Marie will document and communicate the micro program.  Julie indicated that she and Caroline will get a micro schedule on the website once provided and can send out communication from the site well in advance so all parents/parties will know.  We all voted and it was unanimous that we will run with this program with Marie as overall coordinator of both towns for the fall and hope to springboard from it with any additional ideas.
Eastern/UCONN games- teams can walk out players, ball boys/girls/ play during half time.  will share email with Coaches to coaches meeting

Laura has coaches to go after for equipment that was never collected after last year’s season.
Jerry will take inventory of nets and paint from the red shed and then meet Laura to do the same together Sunday at the Murphy House.
Motion to adjourn at 8:35, unanimously voted to adjourn.  Meeting ended at 8:36pm

